
Willapa Community Network 
Minutes 

April 3, 2019 
 

Attendees: Doug Sheaffer, and Donna Royle,  O3A & I&A, Mary Goelz, Bethany Barnard, Jeannie 
Weyl, PCHD, Bonnie Ryan, NPC Food Bank, Emily Popovich, Ray TRL, Jewel Hardy, ABC, Emmett 
Schuster and Marlynn Jenkins of WHH, Sharon Smith, VVHC, Sarah Glorian, NW Justice,  Marsha 
Stigall, DSHS, Dustin Rutzer, CCAP, Bree Shinkle, PCYA, Cassandra Nichols, LLC, Cheryl Campbell 
and Danielle Russell, PCAP, Princess Klus, Basics NW,  Bethany Schwiesow, SB/ELC, Adam Marquis, 
Nell Stamper and Cyndi Holloman, WBH, Ian Larson, DRC 

I Call to Order:  11:03 
 
II Review of the prior meeting minutes: Doug Sheaffer made a motion to approve with corrections.  

It was 2nd by Sarah Glorian.  Motion carried.   
 
III Roundtable: 

 

 Jeannie Weyl, PCHD:  Nutrition education with all seven food banks and the alternative school in 
Ilwaco. 

 Bonnie Ryan, NPCFB:  We are doing our spring kickoff for our raffle.  The raffle is for a 65 inch 
Philips Smart TV.  I have tickets and they are $10 for one or 3 for $20.  The drawing will be the 
evening of June 9th.  Watch for us in the lobby of Thriftway selling tickets. 

 Cheryl Campbell, PCAP:  Introduced her new boss Danielle Russell 

 Danielle Russell, PCAP:  We are accepting referrals.  

 Sarah Glorian, NJP:  We have a young man from Grays Harbor who has just taken his bar exam 
and awaiting the results.  He will be our new staff attorney.  Jason Quackenbush has transferred to 
the Kent area.   

 Sharon Smith, VVHC:  We have a new nurse practitioner for the Raymond and PeEll clinic.  She 
should start in June or July.  We still do not have a permanent dentist here; the locum dentist is still 
filling in.   

 Cassandra Nichols, LLC:  I am the mental health counselor for the South Bend Jail through Life 
Line Connections.  We are working on staffing our South Bend office. 

 Marsha Stigall, DSHS:  We are little short staff right now and we participated in the job far.   

 Adam Marquis, WBH:  I am here to introduce Cyndi Hollman our new clinical services manager out 
of Long Beach.  Nell Stamper is our medication treatment coordinator.  We have hired a nurse care 
manager to help us go over to primary care for severe mental health and children with severe 
mental health disorders.  We have also expanded domestic violence services both perpetrator and 
victim services and parenting groups for our WIS (Wraparound Intensive Services) kids and 
opening our Montesano office in early May.   

 Bethany Schwiesow, NPC Early Intervention/ELC:  We a low on referrals for birth to 3 years old 
with concerns about their development or special needs.  ELC will be doing enrollment for kids that 
are 3 and 4 years old by August 31st.   

 Princess Klus, BNW:  We have a clinic plan almost complete and will be building a clinic near the 
DSHS office between the condos and the coffee shop.  Our hope by fall this year it will be built.  We 
will have an ABA provided services, training facility to provide parents training for all interested 
families in the area and a community center for all kids to come and hangout integrating the 
neurological and neuro-diverse populations. We are working towards covering Grays Harbor 
County and South County.  I also oversee our SMART (School Medical Autism Review Team).  We 
are working on following what NW Pediatrics does.  The group reviews the information from a client 
that they believe might be in the autistic spectrum and refer them to a certified provider who can 
diagnose and prescribe services.   

 Emmett Schuster, WHH:  Interim CEO of Willapa Harbor Hospital 



 Ian Larson, DRC:  We had a couple successful WITT (We’re In This Together) program supporting 
youth and family communication.  We trying to put together a basic mediation training in Pacific 
County and hope to have it setup by late June.  We need 8 to 16 people to sign up to take the 
class.   

 Bree Elliott; PCYA:  We are recruiting for AmeriCorps again.  The living stipend and education 
award has gone up this year.  Flyers were handed out with information about the program. If you 
have any events coming up please email them to me.  I’ll help you advertise in our newsletter. 

 Dustin Rutzer, CCAP/Housing case manager in North County:  We have had a couple of case 
management programs roll out in Pacific County-Foundational Community Support Program (a 
weekly meeting for those approved through AmeriGroup) and Pathways for the rental assistance 
program to help set up goals for the clients.  There has been a huge rental drought in the area.  I 
am looking for any contact to find rentals in the area. 

 Emily Popovich, TRL:  The calendars for the events happening in April was handed out.  We have 
changed story time to toddler time and play group due to such a large group of family members.  
Egg hunt at the beginning of spring break and crafts during spring break.  Edible Weeds will be 
coming on April 25th at 6pm for adults.   

 Jewel Hardy, ABC:  Thank you to everyone who helped with the job fair/resource fair.  The students 
arrived in the morning and were given swag bags to collect different information from the vendors.  
We got very good report from the vendors of the students behaviors.  After lunch it was open to the 
public and we had about 40 job seekers.  Some jobs were obtained at the event with application 
completed and turned in.  Some of the attendees that needed community service hours helped out 
and I do not know what we would have done without them.  Also, the play equipment at the GHC 
Riverview Center has been removed and we are working on grants to replace this equipment.  If 
anyone has ideas of where to go for grants, would like to be on an advisory board, community 
center committee, or come to the ABC meetings, please email me.  The next ABC meeting will be 
April 10th at noon at the Raymond Community Center next to the theatre.   

 Donna Royal, O3A/I&A:  We help seniors with in home care and independent contractors to provide 
these services.  Nothing new with Medicare at this time. 

 Doug Sheaffer, O3A/I&A:  We continue to do our in home care case management, offer senior legal 
advice clinics, work with people new to Medicare or need to change their plan.  We are continuing 
to look at different venue for outreach to talk about what we do and make ourselves more visible in 
the community.  The Alzheimer’s organization is trying to get groups together for support and 
information with focus on early stage memory loss.   

 Bethany Barnard, PCHD:  Flyers were handed out for some event coming up in the community.   

 Cyndi Holloman, WBH: 

 Mary Goelz, PCHD:  An announcement will be going out soon for an LPN for South County.  The 
Measles has been in the news lately and flu cases are still up if you need a flu shot they are still 
available.  We are still taking new clients for WIC, please refer them.  Our Road to Resiliency 
coordinators Kelsey Hopstad has left and we are looking internally how to cover the work she 
started. CPAA is providing funds to get forums together for a county wide health improvement plan.  
Our QPR trainer is available for training please contact Jackie Smith.  We have a Medicaid 
Navigator in our office.   

 
IV Presentation for March:  Bethany Barnard from Pacific County Health Department and Nell 

Stamper from Willapa Behavorial Health did a great presentation on the Opioid Response Team 
 
V Presentation for May:  Cheryl Campbell from PCAP (Parent and Child Advocacy Program) 

 
VI Next Meeting:  May 1, 2019 

 
VII Adjournment: 12:45pm 
 


